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Find of the Month Totals
	 1.	 124	  Ron Aldridge
	 2.	 109 	 Gary Clark
	 3.	 104 	 Rick Razor
	 4.	 84 	  Matt Mechler
	 5.	 64 	  Mark Jenkins
	 6.	 61	  Jon Gentry
	 7.	 55  	 Ken Cochran
	 8.	 46 	  Rich McCleary
	 9.	 26 	  Randy Rutsala
	 10.	 25 	  Stan Applestone

CTC 2012 Christmas Party...was a great success...with good food...
shared friendships..and a wonderful time had by all.  A fun game was provided by 
John Shape & Mark Kulseth... the gift exchange was full of the usual magic, mystery & 
surprise!  Much thanks to Donna Shape for coordinating the party & thanks to all the 
members for bringing the delicious food items for the potluck. 

Elections...CTC officials for 2013 are: Mark Kulseth, pres.; Mark Jen-
kins, vice pres.; Ralph Shape, treas.; Matt Mechler, secretary.  Board 
members: Loraine Robbins, Jeff Sarvis, Paul Boyd & one to be ap-
pointed by the president to fill Mark Jenkins vacancy.

To Our 2012 New Members & Guests...welcome to the Cascade 
Treasure Club this year.  We hope to share our great hobby and 
extend a warm greeting to each one of you.

Joys & Concerns...Walt Sipila is home from rehabilitation.

Membership Dues are Due...($25.00 single, $30.00 family) Payment of dues must 
be before Jan. 1, 2013 to be entitled to enter January’s Find of the Month & raffles.

Awards...Ted Conard would have won $28.75 in the Jug of Hope Contest, if he 
were present...the 1921 Silver Dollar raffle was won by Mark Jenkins...AOK Award 
was won by Jon Gentry as president of the club for 6 years.  The No-No award 
was won by Judie Shape for forgetting her Find of the Month jewelry entry.

Webmaster Needed...a volunteer to keep CTC web site updated & maintained.  

Open
1914 California Auto License Plate

Gary Clark

Find of the Month
First Places - December

Token - Foreign Coin
1886 Canadian 10¢ - Randy Ruotsala

Coin
1892 Barber Dime - Randy Ruotsala

Jewelry
Army Hat Badge - Rick Razor
14k Gold Band - Mark Jenkins

    Jon Gentry calls the club 
meeting to order for the last 
time as president of CTC.(see farewell letter pg. 3)



. I will always check federal, state, county & 
local laws before searching.  It is my respon-
sibility to “Know the law” 
. I will respect private property & will not 
enter private property without the owner’s 
permission.  Where possible such permission 
will be in writing. 
. I will take care to refill all holes & try not to 
leave any damage. 
. I will remove & dispose of any & all trash & 
litter that I find. 
. I will appreciate & protect our inheritance of 
natural resources, wildlife &  private property. 

. I will, as an ambassador for the hobby, use 
thoughtfulness, consideration & courtesy at all 
times. 
. I will work to help bring unity to our hobby by 
working with any organization of any geo-
graphic area. That may have problems that 
will limit their ability to peacefully pursue the 
hobby. 
. I will leave gates as found.  I will build fires in 
designated safe places only. 
. I will report to the proper authorities any in-
dividuals who enter & or remove artifacts from 
federal parks or state preserves. 

Treasure Hunters Code of Ethics

4 pts	 1886 Canadian Dime	 Randy Ruotsala
3 pts	 1906 Canadian Dime	 Jon Gentry
3 pts	 1949 50 Pfennings - Germany	 Rick Razor
3 pts	 Seattle Transit Token	 Matt Mechler
2 pts	 Washington Tax Token	 Ron Aldridge
1 pt	 2008 Japanese Coin	 Ken Cochran
1 pt 	 1964 Canadian Penny	 Rich McCleary
1 pt	 Chinese Cash Coin	 Gary Clark

4 pts	 1914 California License Plate	 Gary Clark
3 pts 	 Toy Car	 Rich McCleary
2 pts 	 Early 1900’s Silver Spoon	 Ron Aldridge
2 pts 	 Old Ironsides Commemorative	 Mark Jenkins
2 pts 	 Old Padlock	 Matt Mechler
1 pt 	 Sun Glasses	 Ken Cochran
1 pt 	 Shot Gun Shell	 Randy Ruotsala
1 pt 	 Pot Pipe	 Jack Davis
1 pt 	 Buck Knife	 Rick Razor

4 pts	 1892 Barber Dime	 Randy Ruotsala
3 pts	 1904 Indian Head Penny	 Rick Razor
2 pts	 1939 Mercury Dime	 Gary Clark
1 pt	 1946-S Wheat Cent	 Rich McCleary
1 pt	 1944 Mercury Dime	 Mark Jenkins
1 pt	 1935 Wheat Penny	 Ken Cochran
1 pt	 1912 Wheat Penny	 Mark Kulseth
1 pt	 1897 V-Nickel	 Matt Mechler
1 pt	 1945-S Washington Quarter	 Ron Aldridge

4 pts	 14k Gold Band	 Mark Jenkins
4 pts	 Eagle Hat Badge	 Rick Razor	
3 pts 	 18k Gold Ring	 Randy Ruotsala
2 pts 	 Silver Spinner Ring	 Ken Cochran
1 pt 	 Silver Plate Bracelet	 Ben Trower
1 pt 	 Silver Ring	 Rich McCleary 	
1 pt 	 Religious Medal	 Gary Clark
1 pt 	 Sterling Heart Pendant	 Jon Gentry

Cascade Treasure Club

President: Jon Gentry
Vice Pres. Mark Kulseth 
Treasurer: Ralph Shape
Secretary: Matt Mechler
Board: Paul Boyd
	 Loraine Robbins
	 Mark Jenkins	
	 John Shape

Membership: Donna Shape
253-804-3513
Mail dues to: 7109 Hazel Pl. SE
Auburn, WA 98092

Donations: John Beekley
jbeekley@hotmail.com

Newsletter: Ron Aldridge 
206-818-2197
E-mail submissions to:
editor@cascadetreasureclub.com

Meetings:  
Second Sunday of every month 
5:00 p.m. at the 
Highland Park Improvement Club
1116 SW Holden St., Seattle, WA
(Located in West Seattle 1 mile 
west from the 1st Ave S. bridge)

Guests Always Welcome!

Scavenger Hunt Contest...(3rd mo.): Mark J. 71, Rick R. 66, Gary C. 34, Matt M. 32, 
Mark K. 22, Ron A. 0.  Contest ends at the April 2013 meeting (see flyer page 3).

The Club Plaque Contest...The club plaque is a unique piece of metal buried 
somewhere in King County & a clue to its location is given monthly until found.
- Clue 1: 	If I was on the surface I could see water, I could see a volcano & I could see Alaska.

- Clue 2: 	In the 20’s people came here to picnic & plunge; in the 50’s people came to dance.

- Clue 3: Near two yellow things, a chain ink fence & a big root.

- Clue 4: The space between two straight lines meeting in a point. Your dog might be tempted to lift his leg.

- Clue 5: Clue 4 “defines the park” & Clue 3 “defines the place.”

- Clue 6: International Boulevard & South 194th Street is a good starting point.

Jan. 12th Board Meeting...all members are welcome. Sat., Jan. 12, 2013, 6:00 p.m. at 
Garry and Loraine Robbin’s home, 27515-144th Ave. SE, Kent, 98042, 253-631-6269. 

Jan. 13th Meeting...bring your best find of 2012 as well as your oldest item found 
in Washington State (validated by date or other authentication). Voting will take place 
and winners announced at February’s meeting.  January’s “subject of the month” is 
“Thimbles.”  Cookies compliments of Matt Mechler & Donna Shape.

Upcoming Events...all club members are invited to a potluck welcoming the new & 
remaining officers & board members at the Jan. board meeting (see above for details).

Feb. 13th Meeting...awards will be given for Outstanding Member of the Year,  
Treasure Hunter of the Year, Best Find & Oldest Find found in Washington State.

Detecting on Public Land...Mark J. is putting together a pamphlet on public sites 
allowing detecting. Included will be how to get permits & where to ask for permission.  
When in doubt find out first as there could be consequences for you & the hobby.

Special Thanks to the businesses...who provide support & donations for our hobby & 
events: Mary Gladding (detector sales), 253-277-3562 (reopened at16-B Wells Ave. So.); 
Northgate Coins, Bryan Geraghty, 206-361-6090; Renton Coin Shop. Steve Campau, 
425-226-3890; Westside Jewelers, Richard Sandell, 206-241-6620.

Find of the Month: December Entries

    Judy Shapewon the No-No Award for 
forgetting her gold ring for the 
“Find of the Month” contest. 

Jon Gentry won the AOK Award for a successful
 6 years as CTC president. 
(see farewell letter pg. 3)



 To all Cascade Treasure Club members, 

	 Thanks for the opportunity to be your club president these past 

two terms the first during the 1990’s and the second over the last 6 

years. We have seen many changes in the hobby with more restrictions 

and new technology changes. Yet our members still find the amazing 

items brought each month to our meetings. 		

	 We have experienced the passing of some of our original members 

and the inability of others to participate in our club activities. The future 

challenge is to bring in new blood, and keep the club a vibrant organiza-

tion. I ask all members to be active in the club activities and officer posi-

tions. Without this commitment the club will not be able to sustain the 

changes happening to our hobby and similar organizations. 

	 I will still be an active member, and will keep the Scavenger Hunt, 

Gold Coin Raffle and the Summer Campout Outing. Matt and I will prob-

ably do another Moonlight Hunt for the upcoming year. Thanks again for 

the opportunity to direct the CTC club.  

	

	 Your former CTC President,  

	 Jon A Gentry


